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FARMINGTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

 

Tuesday, January 22, 2019 

 

 

Vice Chairman Stephan Bunker called the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M. with the following 

members present:  Michael Fogg and Scott Landry.  Joshua Bell and Matthew Smith were unable 

to attend.  Town Manager Richard Davis, Town Secretary Linda Grant, and members of the 

press and public were also in attendance. 

 

ITEM   1: Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag 
 

Vice Chairman Stephan Bunker led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

 

Vice Chairman Bunker asked for a moment of silence in sentiment for former Budget Committee 

member Fred O. Smith who passed away at Maine Medical Center in Portland that morning. 

 

ITEM   2: To Hear from Darryl Wood regarding the Proposed New England Clean 

Energy Connect (NECEC) Project 

 

Richard Davis explained that Darryl Wood has asked to address the Board of Selectmen 

on their position with this project, which has not changed since its initial position in favor 

of this project. He pointed out that in the meantime he has been approached by John 

Carroll and Thorn Dickerson who would like to come to the next Selectmen’s meeting 

representing Central Maine Power (CMP) and their perspective on this project.  Mr. 

Bunker introduced Darryl Wood, who handed out an information packet.  Mr. Wood 

explained his opposition to the NECEC Project and asked the Selectmen to rescind their 

support of this project.  Scott Landry pointed out that the Town of Farmington initially 

supported the project with the indication that there would be a tax benefit.  He also 

pointed out that the Town signed on as an intervener with the Public Utilities 

Commission (PUC).  Comments in opposition to the project were heard from:  Walter 

Gooley; Lorrie Ireland; Troy Hull; Burt Knapp; Russ Christiansen; Sally Speich; Fen 

Fowler; John Systma; Donna Wheeler; Wayne Deri; Bob Haines; Karyl Condit; Andrew 

Barton; Rosalie Deri; and Drake Anders.  Comments, opinions and concerns in 

opposition to the project included: no benefits to Farmington; petitions have been signed 

in an effort to stop the project; no need for this project as Maine has a surplus in power; 

CMP is an out of country owned corporation; environment and view shed would be 

harmed irreparably and forever; the few jobs there will be will be temporary and filled by 

out of state workers; the project will displace existing bioenergy plants and workers; 

project is not “green”; displaces fish runs; displaces native people in Quebec; harsh 

chemical herbicides will need to be used to keep the corridor clear, thereby jeopardizing 

not only the natural habitat but the tourism industry; the project doesn’t “pass the smell 

test”; many Towns have now rescinded their initial support of the project; importance of 

preservation of natural heritage; CMP has offered no mitigation for the kind of damage 

that will be done to the natural environment; the global warming issues that will be 

created; Conservation Commission survey that was conducted on what the trees do for 

the environment; wildlife uninterrupted space needs and the proposed corridor’s impact 

on that; study that was dropped regarding the 2008 Legislature’s vision for the State of 

Maine to be energy independent in 20 years with income to come from the creation of an 

energy corridor utilizing the Interstate system to deliver underground DC power to 
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southern Maine and Massachusetts; CMP already owns the land for the proposed 

corridor; reminder of when all the dams were sold to a Florida power company, who in 

turn sold them to some other company, case in point being that corporations are 

continuously selling each other out with no benefit to anyone but themselves; Bob 

Haines, coordinator for the Old Canada Road Scenic Byway, which runs from Solon to 

the Canadian border, handed out and explained numerous pieces of literature and studies; 

CMP’s proposed 40-year contract and its benefit to Farmington; the aesthetics of a 

mammoth power line; the decrease in property values along the corridor; and sleep 

disturbances caused by the “Corona Hum” from the power line.  Michael Fogg explained 

his perception of the Board’s first meeting with the CMP representatives, and Scott 

Landry explained his position on the proposed project.  Stephan Bunker reiterated that the 

CMP representatives will be updating the Selectmen on this project at their February 12
th

 

meeting.  The Selectmen thanked all those who participated in the discussion for coming.  

 

ITEM   3: To Award the bid for Printing the 2018 Annual Report 

 

Richard Davis reviewed a summary of the three bids received and recommended that the 

bid be awarded to Bromar Printing Solutions of Skowhegan at a cost of $1,959.00.  Mr. 

Davis noted that the Town has had good success with Bromar for several years. 

 

Michael Fogg moved to award the bid for printing the 2018 Annual Report to 

Bromar Printing Solutions of Skowhegan at a cost of $1,959.00; Scott Landry 

seconded. 

 

VOTE  AFFIRMATIVE 3 ABSENT 2 MOTION CARRIED 

         (Bell/Smith) 

 

ITEM   4: To Approve a Resolution for Membership and Appointment of Voting 

Delegate Representative and Alternate for the Maine Service Centers 

Coalition 

 

Richard Davis stated that he has been the representative and Chairman Joshua Bell has 

been the alternate. 

 

Scott Landry moved to approve a Resolution for Membership and appointment of 

Town Manager Richard Davis as the voting delegate representative and Chairman 

Joshua Bell as the alternate for the Maine Service Centers Coalition; Michael Fogg 

seconded. 

 

VOTE  AFFIRMATIVE 3 ABSENT 2 MOTION CARRIED 

         (Bell/Smith) 
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ITEM   5: To Approve the Minutes of January 8, 2019 

  

Scott Landry moved to approve the minutes of January 8, 2019; Michael Fogg       

seconded. 

 

VOTE  AFFIRMATIVE 3 ABSENT 2 MOTION CARRIED 

         (Bell/Smith) 

 

ITEM   6: To Discuss Other Business 

 

A) Scott Landry stated that he observed a Town snowplow off the road in the ditch 

on Monday on Route 43 between the Franklin County Animal Shelter and 

Shepherd’s Lane, presumably because of the severe crowning of the road.  He 

asked if there are any plans to correct the crowning.  Richard Davis stated that 

Route 43 is a Maine Department of Transportation road, but he will have a 

discussion with Public Works Director Philip Hutchins to see if that road is on 

MaineDOT’s list for repair soon.  He will also discuss the matter with 

MaineDOT’s Region Engineer. 

 

 

There being no further business to come before the Board, Michael Fogg moved to 

adjourn at 7:28 P.M.; Scott Landry seconded. 
 

VOTE  AFFIRMATIVE 3 ABSENT 2 MOTION CARRIED 

        (Bell/Smith) 
 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Linda H. Grant. 

 

 

 

__________________________ 

Michael J. Fogg - Secretary 

 


